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DuPAGE AIRPORT AUTHORITY

FINANCE, BUDGET AND AUDIT COMMITTEE

Wednesday, January 9, 2008

DAA Flight Center Building 

1st Floor Conference Room
A meeting of the Finance, Budget and Audit Committee of the Board of Commissioners of the DuPage Airport Authority was convened at the DuPage Flight Center, 2700 International Drive, West Chicago, Illinois, 1st Floor Conference Room, on Wednesday, January 9, 2008.  Chairman Huizenga called the meeting to order at 1:15 p.m.  

Commissioners Present:  Huizenga, Donnelly. 

Commissioners Absent:   Davis   

DuPage Airport Authority Staff Present:  Executive Director David Bird; Lisa Maedgen, Director of Finance and Administration; Byron Miller, Director of Operations; Mark Doles, Director of Operations Planning; Dan Barna, Manager of Administration; Pam Miller, Executive Assistant and Board Liaison; Bruce Garner, Schirott & Luetkehans.

Others:  None

OLD BUSINESS

None

NEW BUSINESS

Review of the November 2007 Financial Statements.
Executive Director Bird asked Lisa Maedgen to discuss the Financial Statements. Mrs. Maedgen reported the following.

Operating Revenues for Airport Operations have increased 5.48% from 2006; Flight Center Fuel Operations have decreased 2.09% and Prairie Landing Operating Revenues have increased 4.63%; with an overall increase of 0.76 % from 2006.   

Operating Expenses for Airport Operations have increased 11.16% from 2006; Flight Center Fuel Operations have increased 1.82%; and Prairie Landing Operating Expenses have increased 4.82% from 2006 with an overall increase in operating expenses of 5.00% from 2006.  Net Operating Income decreased 20.12% from 2006.  Mrs. Maedgen discussed the specific areas of increase in expenditures.   Net Operating Income is $2.7 million.  

Executive Director Bird reported that fuel sales are down 20,000 gallons for month of December due to the inclement weather; expenses increased because of the high ice control.  

Mrs. Maedgen advised that the Capital Reserve Account has been established and the budgeted amount of $953,400 has been placed into this account with $6½ million earmarked for this account in the 2008 budget. 

Discussion continued as Mrs. Maedgen reviewed the remaining Financial Statements.

Discussion of Awarding an Electric Energy Supplier Contract.

Executive Director Bird asked Dan Barna and Bruce Garner to begin discussion for this issue.  Mr. Barna explained that the Airport Authority issued a Request for Proposal (RFP) for procuring an Electric Energy Supplier for providing electric energy to all Airport facilities and three proposals were submitted.  He continued that a committee was established to review these proposals and Strategic Energy and MidAmerican Energy were selected as the highest rated firms for supplying energy to the Airport; both of these firms indicated that their proposed pricing could only be guaranteed for a 48 hour period.  Mr. Barna explained that the Airport Authority’s Procurement Policy would allow staff to request a best and final offer prior to the award of the contract.  Attorney Bruce Garner discussed the specific terms of each of the contracts and advised that a best and final fixed energy rate offer will be secured from each of these firms on Tuesday January 15.  Attorney Garner further advised that staff would be recommending award of a contract at the January 16th Regular Board Meeting.
Proposed Ordinance 2007-216; Tentative Budget and Appropriations for the DuPage Airport Authority for the Fiscal Year Beginning January 1, 2008 and Ending December 31, 2008.  

Executive Director Bird stated that budget preparation for the 2008 Budget and Appropriations was done with the philosophy and idea of reducing some administrative positions and absorbing the duties of these positions within existing administrative positions.  He explained that the Business Development and Marketing Director and the Flight Center Director positions would be eliminated from the 2008 Budget; Non-discretionary expenses have increased, such as utilities and DNTP related expenses and a realistic Capital program is  included in the 2008 Budget.  Discussion continued on specific areas of the Budget.   Mrs. Maedgen and Mr. Doles also discussed the land lease income projected for 2008. 

A MOTION was made by Commissioner Donnelly to recommend Board approval of Proposed Ordinance 2007-216; Tentative Budget and Appropriations for the DuPage Airport Authority for the Fiscal Year Beginning January 1, 2008 and Ending December 31, 2008.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Huizenga and was passed unanimously by roll call vote (2-0). 

Other Business

None

A MOTION was made by Commissioner Donnelly to adjourn the Finance, Budget and Audit Committee; the motion was seconded by Chairman Huizenga and was passed unanimously by voice vote.  The meeting adjourned at 2:24 p.m. 

Board Approved – February 13, 2008
Peter H. Huizenga, Chairman

Finance, Budget and Audit Committee

